
San Diego USATF

Meeting of the Board of Directors

Harry West Gym, San Diego City College

June 13, 2012

1. Vice President Tonie Campbell called the meeting to order at 7:07pm.  In 
attendance were Michael Adkins, Lolitia Bache, Tom Bache, Jim Cerveny, 
Milena Glusac, Paul Greer, Adam Henderson, Thom Hunt, Steve Kleinstuber, 
Kara Patterson, and Tim Seaman.

2. Minutes from May 2012 were approved.
3. Treasurer Lolitia Bache gave the Treasurer’s Report.
4. Jim Cerveny gave a presentation on the San Diego Senior Games to be held on 

September 22nd at Mesa College. Cerveny is asking for money to help fund the 
track portion of the event. Thom Hunt made a motion to support the Senior 
Games for $750 with one-third of the profit up to $750 be returned to the 
association. Motion seconded and passed.

5. Youth Chairman Michael Adkins reported on the T&F Association 
Championships held the past weekend. There were 470 participants registered. 
Preliminary accounting has been done, expenses have been turned in.

6. T&F Chairman Paul Greer reported that nearly 190 registered for the 
Association Championships at OTC-CV. An elite decathlon/heptathlon was held 
in conjunction with the meet.Runnercard.com was used for the entries and there 
were very few problems. The meet will probably make about $1200. Nadine 
O’Connor set a WR in the pole vault. The first Summer Nights Track Series meet 
had about 210 runners. The next meet will include a women’s elite 1500m to 
attempt to get the Olympic A standard.

7. Masters T&F no report.
8. Racewalk Chair Tim Seaman reported that there will be a racewalk held in 

conjunction with the Association Championship track meet.
9. Old Business: The potential Level I Coaching Clinic has no real news; the best 

date still appears to be in January at San Diego City College.
10. New Business: Elections need to be held in September, preferably at Road 

Runner Sports. Paul Greer will be in charge of nominations. Background checks 
still aren’t being completed. The storage shed will need some of sort system to 
keep all equipment stored organized.

11. A meeting will be held on August 15. 
12. Vice President Tonie Campbell adjourned the meeting at 8:27.

Tom Bache
Secretary


